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2009 BUDGET 
 

The Preliminary Budget will be available at the 
Town Clerk’s Office after October 1, 2008.  In order 
to keep you informed on our work to date on the 
budget, I am providing you with Tentative Budget 
information: 
 
  Taxable Value – Almost no increase in 
Taxable value exists for 2009 taxes.  See Town 

Taxable Valuation chart.  This is due to virtually 
no new construction and no revaluation done in 
2008.  This will put pressure on our budget for 
2009. 
 
  Wage Adjustment – Inflation is running 
about 4.0% - 5.9% depending on the index used.  
We are recommending that a 3% increase be 
granted on January 1, 2009 to all employees.  The 
cost of the increase is $31,784, including rate-
related benefits.  This translates to about 12 cents 
in taxes. 
 
  Unexpended Balances – The Town 
continues to be in a strong financial position with 
expected year-end unappropriated Fund Balances 
amounting to about 25% of appropriations.  
Unexpended Balances are similar to a household 
savings balance and are needed to operate the 
Town if unexpected needs arise.   Unexpended 
Balances also allow the Town to operate in January 
before new taxes are collected without borrowing. 

 
Unexpended Balances can also be partially 

used to fund some of the appropriations in the 2009 
Budget reducing taxes that would otherwise be 
necessary.  This is the approach taken in recent 
years by the Town.  It is generally accepted that a 
15% level is considered minimal for this purpose.  
We recommend that a target of 20% be used by the 
Town.  This target would suggest that $75,000 is 
available to be committed to the 2009 Budget.  See 
Fund Balance chart. 

 

  Property Taxes – based on what we now 
know or assume, all of the above can be 
accomplished in 2009 with only a slight increase in 
tax rate over 2008.  A rate of about $4.40 would be 
needed.  This would represent an increase of about 
15 cents (3.6%) over 2008.  This may change as 
important information is learned over the next 2 
months.  For example, Blue Cross may announce 
rate increases for next year which greatly exceed 
the 12% increase we have estimated. 

 

The deadline for approval of the Preliminary Budget 
is December 20, 2008.  We plan to schedule a 
Public Hearing on the Preliminary Budget at the 
November 12, 2008 Town Board Meeting. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU TO JOHN SOMERS 
 
We are fortunate to live in a community where 
volunteerism is a common practice with many of 
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our residents.  Many are involved through schools, 
emergency services, scouting, etc.  Often, those 
who are involved may go unnoticed to the larger 
community.    John Somers, with permission of the 
Town, refurbished a historical marker sign located 
in West Rush.  The sign was in very poor condition 
and was not a good representation of a Native 
American history marker.  Thanks to John’s giving 
of his time and effort, the marker is an attractive 
part of the West Rush neighborhood. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If anyone knows of other acts of community spirit 
and giving, I would appreciate hearing about it. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
William R. Udicious 
 

 

Town Clerk’s Office 
Submitted by Pamela Bucci, Town Clerk  

Mon.- Fri. 8:30 AM – 4:30 PM, Thurs. until 6 PM  
Phone:  533-1312 

Pam@townofrush.com 

 
LOCAL REGISTRATION DAYS.  If you are NOT 
currently registered to vote, and are 18 year or 
older, the Rush Town Hall will be open for voter 
registration on October 7th from 3 – 7 PM and 
October 11th from noon – 9 PM.  
 
ELECTION DAY – November 4th.  Polls are open 
at the Town Hall between the hours of 6 AM – 9 
PM.   
 
Voters living in Districts 2 and 3 will be voting in 
the main meeting room located on the main level of 
the Town Hall. Those residents requiring handicap 
access may use the side or rear entrances and 
proceed to the elevator bringing them to the main 
meeting room.  Voters living in Districts 1 and 4 
will be voting in the Courtroom located on the lower 
level. 

 
Recreation Department 

Submitted by: Patricia Stephens, Supervisor  
Mon., Wed.  9:15 AM -3:30PM 

Fridays 9:00 AM-3:30 PM  
Phone:  533-2340 

pat@townofrush.com   

 

TOWN OF RUSH FALL FESTIVAL  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Front row:  Emily Connell, (Youth Bake-off Judge), Julia Flass,  

Ryan Tillich, (Youth Bake-off Judge) 
Back row:  Ryan Stephens, Kim Wurzer, Festival Volunteer 

and Erica Bucci 

 
Winners of the following Festival 

contests are: 

 
Youth Bake-Off 

Valentina Marie Annunziata and 
Emily Nicole Borden 

“Friends’ Frosted Favorites” 
(Chocolate Chip Cut-Outs) 

 
2 ¼ cups of flour 
1 tsp. baking soda 

1 tsp. salt 
1 cup butter, softened 
¾ cup granulated sugar 
¾ cup packed brown sugar 

1 tsp vanilla 
2 large eggs 

2 cups of Semi-Sweet Chocolate         
    Chips 
Preheat oven to 350 degrees.   Combine flour, baking 
soda and salt in small bowl.  Beat butter, sugars and 
vanilla in large mixing bowl until creamy.  Add eggs, one 
at a time, beating well after each addition.  Gradually 
beat in flour mixture.  Stir in chocolate chips.  Bake one 
giant cookie on cookie sheet for 10 minutes or until 
golden brown.  Cool slightly then cut out pumpkin, 
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leaves and flower shapes.  Frost and decorate with a 
friend.  Makes 2 dozen cookies. 
 

Adult Bake-Off (Apple) 
Deb Curran 

“Cranberry Crumble  
Apple Pie” 

 
Crust 

1 cup flour 
½ teaspoon salt 

1/3 cup plus one Tablespoon shortening 
2-3 Tablespoons cold water 

Filling 
4 large apples 
¾ cup sugar 

1 Tablespoon cornstarch 
½ teaspoon cinnamon 
¼ teaspoon nutmeg 

1 Tablespoon lemon juice 
Topping 

1 cup oats 
¾ cup of dried cranberries ground slightly in food 

processor 
½ cup brown sugar 
6 Tablespoons flour 
½ teaspoon cinnamon 

1 stick butter 
 
Make crust by cutting shortening into flour and salt until 
crumbly, add water one tablespoon at a time until moist 
and forms a ball (add more water if necessary).  Wrap in 
plastic wrap and place in refrigerator for 30 minutes.  
May also use pre-made crust if desired.  Peel apples 
and slice thinly, add remaining ingredients and toss.  
Combine topping ingredients and cut in butter (works 
well with a pastry blender) until incorporated. 
Roll out pie crust and place in pie plate, 
crimp edges as desired.  Add apple 
mixture and sprinkle topping over 
apples.  Place in 350°F oven for 1 hour.  
Cool for at least another hour before 
serving. 

 
Adult Bake-Off (Pumpkin) 

Bonnie Torpey 
“Pumpkin Pecan Maple Pie” 

 
1 cup brown sugar, 

½ cup granulated sugar 
4 large eggs 

1 can (29 oz.) solid pack pumpkin or 3 cups pumpkin 
puree 

1 tablespoon ground cinnamon 
½ teaspoon nutmeg 

1 teaspoon ground ginger 
¼ teaspoon ground cloves 

1 can (12 oz.) evaporated milk + 1 can of water 
3 8” unbaked pie crusts 
¾ cup chopped pecans 

½ cup granulated maple sugar 
 

In a large mixing bowl, whisk the eggs, 
brown and granulated sugars until 
they begin to thicken.  Whisk in 
pumpkin and spices.  Whisk in milk 

and water.  Continue whisking until 
mixture is smooth.  Sprinkle and gently press ¼ cup of 
pecans into each pie shell.  Ladle pie filling evenly into 
each pie shell.  Sprinkle +/- 3 tablespoons of granulated 
maple sugar onto each pie. 
Bake at 350 degrees +/- 45 minutes or until a butter 
knife inserted half way to the center comes out clean. 
Cool on a cookie rack before serving. 
  

Judges for this years bake off contests: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Marge Williams, Mel Kachala, Jim Oliver 
 
 

Pumpkin Weigh-Off 
The winning  

Pumpkin was too big to weigh, but it was 70 ½ 
inches around, Congratulations to Amy George! 

Sunflower Contest 
The winning sunflower came from Jerry and Helen 
Bischoping at 19” around the flower itself! You can 

see the sunflower at the Rush Town Hall. 
Pie Eating Contest 

The winner was Chelsea Abbott! Congratulations! 
We had 16 contestants this year. 

Scarecrow Contest 
The first place winner went to Amy Wings’ 

Daycare. They did “Ghoul of the Sea” and the 2nd 
place winner was the Marshall Family for “Elvis 

has left the building”. 
Coloring Contest Winners 

Kindergarten 
1st place-Oliver McDonough 

2nd place-Allissa Carolyn 
3rd place-Gunner MacMillan 

1st Grade 
1st place-Gweneth Antonio 

2nd place-Hannah Iovino 

3rd place-Aime’e Stephens 
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2nd Grade 
1st place-Alyssa Nicholson 

2nd place-Kira Parr 
3rd place-Samantha Mangino 

3rd Grade 
1st place-Semhal Beyene 

2nd place-Jenna Brill 
3rd place-Hannah Kelly 

4th grade 
1st place-David Parr 

2nd place-Chelsea Buckley 
3rd place-Sabryna Haddad 

5th Grade 
1st place-Anna Spence 
2nd place-Erica Bucci 
3rdplace-Kelly Statsky 

 
Congratulations to all the winners!!!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rush Town Supervisor, Bill Udicious and 
AssemblyMember, Susan John, enjoy the Fall 

Festival. 

 
HOME ALONE CLASS 

The Town of Rush and E.P.I.C. together will be 
offering the course:  “HOME ALONE, WHEN I AM 
IN CHARGE” at the Monica Leary school library on 
Tuesday, October 21st from 6:00PM-7:30PM for 
children 7-14 years old. The cost is $15.00 for Rush 
residents and $18.00 for non-Rush residents. 
The course is designed to help children make the 
right choices when faced with various challenges 
which may arise when they are home alone. You 
can sign up at the Rush Town Clerk’s Office, or 
send payment to: Town of Rush, Atten: Town 
Clerk’s Office, 5977 East Henrietta Rd. Rush NY 
14543.  Please make checks payable to: Rush 
Town Clerk, include child’s name, age, address, 
and phone number. Please indicate that check is 
for; “Home Alone Course” All attendees must be 
pre-registered. No refunds will be given.  Sign up 
for the class has already begun. Hurry space is 
limited! 

The Fall/Winter Basketball Camp is back ! 
Marcus Robinson will again be teaching basic 
skills/ teamwork to advanced skills and game 
playing. There will be two camps offered this 
fall/winter. The camps will be held at the Monica 
Leary School gym on Tuesdays for 7-9 year olds, 
and Thursdays for 9-12 year olds. The camps will 
be 8 weeks. Cost is $60.00 for Rush residents and 
$65.00 for non-Rush residents. Dates are as 
follows: Tuesdays, 12/2/08- 2/3/09, Thursdays, 
12/4/08-2/5/09 (No camps will be held the week of 
12/23/08-1/1/09).  To sign up you can come to the 
Rush Town Clerk’s Office or send the payment to: 
Town of Rush, Attention: Town Clerk’s Office, 5977 
East Henrietta Rd. Rush NY 14543.  Please make 
checks payable to the “Rush Town Clerk”. Please 
send along with the check the child’s name, age, 
address, phone number, and indicate that the 
check is for the “Basketball Camp. Sign up begins 
October 1, 2008. 

Winter Basketball League 
This league will be offered by Marcus and the Town 
of Rush Recreation Department at the Monica 
Leary School. 

Who: Ages 9-11 years old and/or grades 4th-6th 
(separate boys and girls teams) 

What: Travel Basketball League with 
 Tournament Play 
 When: November 3rd-March 14th 

(Shoot around/Player Scouting 11/3/08 at 
6PM, Girls 7:30PM). 

Games: Fridays at 6PM and 7:30PM at the Monica 
Leary School, and Saturdays at the Peters Family 
Life Center (East Henrietta Rd and Castle Rd). 
Additional game days/tournament days and times 
to be determined following player selection. 
Cost: $110.00 a player non-resident 
          $105.00 a player resident of Rush 
 
November 3rd and 7th is a Shoot Around/Player 
Scouting followed by Player Draft (Nov 7th). 
You can register at the Rush Town Hall Town 
Clerk’s Office or, for your convenience, there will be 
an “Open Registration” Monday, October 27th from 
6PM-7:30PM at the Monica Leary school cafeteria 
for in person registration. Please call the League 
Director, Marcus Robinson at 709-6006 or the Rush 
Recreation Supervisor, Patricia Stephens at 533-
2340. 
Remember all the fun you had playing basketball 
as a kid? Well, you can relive those days again. 
Men’s 55 and older Senior Basketball program 
sponsored by the Rush Recreation Department is 
planned for Thursday evenings beginning in 
November at the Monica Leary Elementary School 
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in Rush. For more information and times, contact 
Dick Wallace at 334-8202. 
 

Assessor’s Office 
Submitted by: Kevin Quinlan, Assessor 

Mon. & Wed. 8:30 AM – 4:30 PM  
kevin@townofrush.com or  

Deb Curran, Clerk 
Mon. – Thurs. 8:45 AM – 12:30 PM  

deb@townofrush.com   

 
Our office is continuing to work on the photo project 
to have recent images of all the properties located 
in Rush.  This is also the beginning of the re-
valuation project for next year.  As always, if you 
have any questions regarding your property or your 
exemptions, please feel free to contact us. 

   
Code Enforcement Office 

Submitted by Gerald Kusse, Code Enforcement/ 
Building Inspector 

Monday 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
Thursday 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  

gerry@townofrush.com  
Office: 533-9114 Cell: 278-8130 

 

NEW FLOOD MAPS AVAILABLE 

 
In many towns throughout New York State, flooding 
is the most frequent and costly disaster.  In the 
Town of Rush we are fortunate that the flooding 
that has occurred has had little or no impact on our 
residents and their property. This no doubt is 
because of minimal development in the areas that 
are prone to flooding. For the past few years 
several agencies at the federal, state and local 
levels have been re-evaluating flood zones, 
including those in the Town of Rush. This re-
evaluation has led to the development of updated 
and detailed digital flood hazard maps known as 
Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMS). As a result, 
property owners throughout the Town of Rush now 
have reliable, up-to-date information about flooding 
risk on a property by property basis. These flood 
hazard maps are important tools in the effort to 
protect lives and property in the Town of Rush. By 
showing the extent to which areas of the town and 
individual property’s are at risk of flooding, the flood 
maps help business owners and residents make 
more informed decisions regarding resident’s safety 
and property protection. These maps also allow 
community planners, local officials, engineers, 
builders, developers and others to make 
determinations about where and how new 
developments and structures should be built. If your 

property and/or structures are located in a risk zone 
known as a Special Flood Hazard Area (SFHA) you 
may be required to carry flood insurance. Check 
with your insurance provider and/or your mortgage 
holder. For flood insurance information you can 
access the National Flood Insurance Programs web 
site (www.floodsmart.gov). And, if you would like to 
examine/review the new Flood Insurance Rate 
Maps (FIRMS) they are available in the Rush Town 
Clerk’s Office. 

 
Town Court 

Submitted by Town Court Justice Paula Anderson 
and Town Court Justice Henry Kirch 

Phone:  533-1130 
Fax: 533-6521 

Monday 9:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 
 

 

Please be advised of MANDATORY increases in 
New York State surcharges: 
 

VEHICLE AND TRAFFIC LAW 
 

Equipment Violations   $  55.00 
All other Traffic Infractions  $  85.00 
1192 Violation (DWAI)  $260.00 
1192 Misdemeanor (DWI)  $400.00 
1192 Felony (Prev. Conviction) $520.00 
 

PENAL LAW 
 

Violation    $125.00 
Misdemeanor    $205.00 
Felony     $325.00 
 
*This is in addition to any fine the Court may 
impose. 

 

Highway Department 
Submitted by:  Steve King 
 Highway Superintendent 

Phone:  533-1770 
Hours:  Monday – Friday 7:00 AM – 3:30 PM 

www.townofrush.com  
 

ROAD MAINTENANCE 
 

In recent years, we have done a substantial amount 
of work to improve drainage, re-building roads and 
re-paving, particularly in subdivisions.  In addition, 
we spend a lot of time cleaning and maintaining 
roadside ditches to enhance the free flow of run-off 
water.  We ask for your cooperation in not 
depositing grass clippings and leaves onto the 
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roads which, in many cases, end up in street drains 
and ditches that will eventually cause drainage 
problems and increased maintenance.  We will 
soon have freezing weather which adds to the 
problem of frozen patches of ice which can result in 
blocked drains.  These icy patches will become a 
safety problem for both pedestrians and vehicle 
travel. 

Library News 
Submitted by: Kirsten Flass, Director 

Mon., Wed., Fri.  1 PM – 8 PM,  
                                Tues.,Thurs. 11 AM – 8 PM 

 Saturdays 10 AM – 2 PM (Sept. – May) 
                Phone:  533-1370, Fax: 533-1546 

www.libraryweb.org/rush 

     Dear Neighbors, 
 
It’s hard to believe that fall is here already, but it 
brings with it a chance for us to catch our breath 
here at the library after our busy months of summer 
reading, budget workshops, and the start of school. 
The quiet gives us an opportunity to plan interesting 
programs, weed the collection, update our 
pamphlets and displays, and review the latest 
publisher offerings. The arrival of November 
reminds us to be thankful for our lovely small town 
and the terrific residents who support us; and even 
though we are planning for our budget to be 
reduced next year, we will continue to strategize 
creative ways to continue to provide the best 
possible service for you. Visiting the library for free 
programs is one great way to stretch your budget in 
this troublesome economy. And we are truly 
thankful for your patronage! 
Photo Contest: Our second annual Photo Contest 
winners have been announced. The submissions 
were varied and wonderful, and the whole library 
community participated in the judging this year. 
Congratulations to our prize winners: Louise 
Harris and Evelyn Chaffer! Kudos to everyone 
who participated. 
Lost Library Cards: This is a reminder that if you 
have lost your library card, or simply misplaced it 
and haven’t seen it for a while, we encourage you 
to purchase a replacement card for $1.00 next time 
you stop in. If your “lost” card is found by someone 
else, it could be used to check out materials in your 

name. A dollar is a small price to pay to keep your 
library account in good standing and to avoid 
identity theft. 
Book Sale: Our annual “Vote for Books” Election 
Week Book Sale will take place Saturday, Nov. 
1st – Friday, November 7th during our business 
hours (however, we will have extended hours on 
Election Day, Nov. 4th, 9:00 am-8:00 pm.) It 

features hardcover & paperback bestsellers for all 
ages, and a selection of nonfiction books as well, 
starting at 25¢. You may also find music CDs and 
movies at a fraction of their original prices. There 
will be a $2.00 bag sale on Friday (we’ll supply 
the bags.) Donations of gently-used books and 
other materials are always accepted, and tax 
receipts are available. (Please bring in your 
donations when we are open.) If you can’t wait until 
November for a bargain, you can shop anytime at 
The Book Nook, our book sale room; it’s always 
open when the library is open. 
Gazebo update: Thank you to the following 
volunteers and Rotary Club members who have 
helped us build the gazebo structure so far: Eric 
Schmidt, Ray Warrick, John Badowski, Jeff 
Masters, Ed Crosby, Kathy Gessner, Ben Schmidt, 
Cathy Frank, Jack Mould, Chris Giordano, Mark 
Rossel, Al Broccolo, Cuong (Victor) Duong, Dave 
Gallipeau, Mark Bankes, Dick Schneider, Rob 
Lewkowicz, and Max Murray. Ed Conklin of Custom 
Colors helped us stain the wood. The paved floor 
and sidewalk, plus the landscaping should be 
completed in October, so we have postponed the 
Ribbon-cutting ceremony & Gazebofest until spring, 
2009. We look forward to many terrific events in the 
gazebo next year! 
Wine-Tasting Benefit: Save the 

Date! The Friends of the Rush 
Library are having their 5th 
Annual Wine Tasting 
Benefit on Saturday, 
February 7th, 2009, from 
7-9:30 at the Rabbit 
Room in Honeoye Falls. 
This is an elegant evening 
of savoring wines from around the 
world in an atmosphere of fine art and camaraderie 
in the historic Mill Gallery. Tickets will be $30 per 
person, $50 per couple and will go on sale 
December 1st. Tickets to this event make a unique 
holiday gift! 
There is still time to sign on as a business 
sponsor for this benefit. If you are a local business 
owner who is interested in supporting the Rush 
Library, you are encouraged to contact Friends’ 
chairperson, Heather Iannone (359-9914), to 
discuss sponsorship options. We are also soliciting 
products and services to be donated to the Silent 
Auction, a popular feature of the evening.  
Last year’s superb event sold out quickly, and 
we’d love to have you share in our success!  
 
Looking forward to seeing you, 
Kirsten 
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Upcoming Events at the Rush Public Library 
for October and November 2008 

Submitted by Joan Celentano-Children’s and 
Adult Services and by 

Trish Vanable, Teen Services 

 

October Events 
Dora and Diego Party on Saturday, October 11th 
from 10:30am-11:30am for children ages 3-6. Fun, 
food and games! Dress up as your favorite 
character if you like. This program is free, but 
space is limited and registration is required. 
Teen Murder Mystery Game: Saturday October 
11th, 12:00 to 2:00pm. Strange things will be 
happening at the library!  Are you the culprit?  
Come to the game and find out! Advance 
registration is necessary. 
Campfire Stories and “Adventures” for Boys 
ages 5-10 on Tuesdays in October (14th, 21st and 
28th) from 3:45-4:45pm. Come to our club and 
learn some fun “guy” skills that you might use on 
your next campout! Space is limited and 
registration is required.  
The Osher Lifelong Learning Institute at RIT 
presents a series of continuing education programs 
for adults. Most of these courses are led by 
professionals who are eager to communicate their 
knowledge and insight into various fields. All 
programs are free at the library and open to the 
public.  *Note: We would like to have at least 10 
people for each of these programs, so bring a 
friend and call to register in advance!  
Physical/Mental Activities:  

“It’s All in Your Head” on Thursday, October 9th 
from 7-9:00pm.  Speaker Bob Vukosic is a retired 
design engineer whose cutting-edge career 
involved the development of complex business and 
professional products. Is it possible to change the 
structure and function of the brain? The answer is 
“Yes”! Learn how we all have the power to change 
our brains by changing our minds. 
“Fitness: Better Late than Never” on Tuesday, 
October 21st from 7-8:00pm. Speaker Elaine Zack 
is a certified physical fitness and nutritional 
specialist. “Turn back the clock.  Become more 
motivated to become physically fit, even if you have 
been inactive in the past. Learn what you can do at 
home to achieve a more youthful healthy body.” 
History: 

“Searching for the Erie Canal(s)” on Tuesday, 
October 28th from 7-8:00pm.  Speaker Tim 
McDonnell is a retired teacher and board member 
of the NY Geographic Alliance.  “When New 

Yorkers, led by Clinton DeWitt, constructed the Erie 
Canal in the early 19th century, it changed the state 
and nation forever. We will discuss all three canals 
and the “ruins” that we can all visit today from 
Albany to Buffalo.” 
“Kit Carson-Hero or Villain?” On Tuesday, 
November 11th from 7-8:00pm. Speaker Susan 
Thomas is a retired finance manager who became 
interested in Kit Carson in 2007 when she read the 
book “Blood and Thunder”. Kit Carson lived from 
1809-1868; he was a mountain man, guide, 
explorer, rancher, soldier, and peacemaker.” Why 
was he viewed as a hero for 100 years, then a 
villain?” Learn about the life and times in which he 
lived.  
Rush Readers’ Book Club will meet on Thursday, 
October 23rd, from 7-9:00 pm to discuss The 
Shawl, by Cynthia Ozick, the story of a woman who 
survived the Holocaust. Publisher’s Weekly calls it 
"a book that etches itself indelibly in the reader's 
mind." This novel was selected by Writers & Books 
for The Big Read in Rochester, a community-wide 
literary event this fall. Copies of the book are in 
limited supply; patrons must reserve their own 
copy. Join us for coffee & dessert, and please 
register in advance.  

Halloween Fun! NEW this year… 
all kids and parents are invited 
to Batphile with Liz Thompson 
(an active member of Bat 
Conservation International) on 

Thursday, October 30th from 
3:30-4:30pm. This is a free multi-media 
presentation that incorporates slides, bat detectors, 
models and audience participation that is both 
educational and entertaining. Children are 
encouraged to wear their favorite bat-related 
costume! There will be treats for everyone! We vant 

to zee you there… 

November Events 
Book Sale: will take place Saturday, Nov. 1st – 
Friday, November 7th during our business hours 
(however, we will have extended hours on 
Election Day, Nov. 4th, 9:00 am-8:00 pm.) $2.00 
Bag Sale on Friday! 
American Girl Club for children ages 6-10 on 
Tuesdays from 3:45-4:45 (November 4th, 11th 
and 18th). Step back in time to 1764 and meet 
Kaya and her family, the Nimipuu, known today as 
the Nez Perce Indians- which is French for “pierced 
nose”. Learn what it was like to live in a Longhouse 
and how their lives changed forever when the 
pioneers started heading west. Space is limited for 
this popular program, and registration is required.  
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Vote For Books! Hey kids in grades K-5, now is 
your chance to vote too. We will have a list of 
popular kids books posted in the Children’s room of 
the library. YOU get to choose your favorite book. 
Voting will take place the last two weeks of October 
and the results will be tallied on November 4th. The 
winning books will be read at a special Story Time 
on Thursday evening, November 6th from 6:45-
7:30pm. Bedtime snacks will be provided. Space is 
limited and registration is required. 
Teen Night: Friday November 7th, 6:00 - 8:00pm.  
Wii Game Night.  Pizza, Sports, and Mario! Please 
register, as space is limited. 
Travelogue to South Africa on Thursday, 
November 13th from 7-8:00pm. Come to a Power 
Point presentation with Erma Mae Perkins. Erma 
has traveled extensively to the KwaZulu Natal 
region of Africa and she is eager to share with us 
this land of diversity, its political history and their 
game reserves. On display will be African craft 
items. Space is limited and registration is required.  
Teen Craft Day: Tuesday, November 18th, 1-
3:00pm. (No school for R-H students!) Jewelry-
making day: bring a friend and create a unique 
beaded bracelet. All supplies will be provided, and 
a sample will be on display in the library. Space is 
limited; please register in advance. (Psst…Guys… 
you could make a holiday gift for the special woman 
in your life!) 
Crafter’s Corner for Adults: Tuesday, November 
18th at 7:00pm. Come make a sparkly beaded 
holiday necklace. Materials fee of $5.00. A sample 
will be on display in the library. Space is limited and 
registration is required.  
Native American Crafts on Saturday, November 
15th from 11am-12:30pm. Children ages 8-12 are 
invited to celebrate Native American month by 
making an authentic Iroquois beaded pouch. 
Pouches were used to carry sewing tools, pipes or 
body paints, and they differed among tribes. There 
will also be genuine Iroquois examples for you to 
see. Children should already know how to use a 

needle and thread. This class will be presented by 
Carole West from the History Center in Tompkins 
County. Space is limited and registration is 
required. 

Friends of the Rush Library will meet on 
Monday, November 17th, at 6:30 pm. We’ll 
be discussing the Wine-Tasting Benefit and 
other fundraising and advocacy efforts. Most 
Friends’ commitments require only a couple of 
hours of your time. New members are always 
welcome… support your local library! 
Rush Reader’s Book Club will meet on 
Thursday, November 20th from 7-9:00 pm to 

discuss Garlic and Sapphires: The Secret 
Life of a Critic in Disguise by Ruth Reichl.  If 
you are a “foodie”, this entertaining memoir of 
a restaurant reviewer is for you! Copies of the 
book will be available at the circulation desk. 
Coffee and dessert will be served along with 
stimulating conversation! Space is limited for 
this free program; please call to register. Book 
Club does not meet in December. 
 

Looking Ahead to December 
Stories with Shella on Tuesday, December 2nd 
from 7-8:00pm. A special story time for little 
children will be presented by local author, illustrator 
and sculptor, Shella Shubuck. Shella will be 
reading her picture books I Love You All Year 
Round and Christmas for Isaiah. Come and see 
Shella’s beautiful papier-mâché figurines which will 
be on display. Cookies and punch will be served 
following the readings.  This story time is free and 
open to all children and their families. 
Gingerbread House Contest for Adults! Show us 
how creative you can be… bring in your own 
gingerbread house or building (made at home) and 
we will display it in the library. All entries must be 
submitted by Friday, December 5th. Houses will be 
on display until December 19th, and will be judged 
by ballot. The winner will be notified by December 
18th. 

5th Annual Gingerbread House Party for 
children ages 5 and up on Saturday, 

December 6th from 11am-12pm or 
Tuesday evening December 9th from 
6:30-7:30pm. Kids, come and create your 
very own gingerbread masterpiece! 
Moms, leave the clean-up to us! We will 
provide the basic building materials (milk 

carton, graham crackers, and frosting.) 
We ask that each child brings one bag of candy to 
share with others. This is a fun event that always 
fills up quickly, so please call to register.  Houses 
may be kept in the library after the program (if you 
wish) and winners will be judged by ballot. The 
winners will be notified by December 18th. 
                 

 

Rush Senior Citizens  
Submitted by:  Alice Hoh, Secretary 

 
The Rush Seniors will meet on October 9th and 
November 13th in the Rush Fire Hall for pot luck 
luncheons.  Please bring a generous dish to pass 
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and your own table service.  Rush residents 55 
years or older are welcome to join us at 11:30 a.m.  
The Trip to Amish Country, September 30-October 
3 has been cancelled.  A trip to the Seneca Casino 
in Niagara Falls is scheduled for November 10th.  
Any questions regarding the Rush Seniors, please 
contact Marge Williams, President, at 533-2101. 
                     

Rush Fire District 
Fire Department & 

Rush Ambulance 
Submitted by: Robert Faugh, Fire Commissioner 

Phone:  533-2058, www.rushfd.org     

 
FIRE DISTRICT: There will be a Fire District Public 
Budget hearing at Fire Station #1 – 1971 Rush-
Mendon Road, on Tuesday -October 21st at  7:00 
pm. This date is set by NYS Law.  
ANNUAL BUDGET: The 2009 fire district budget 
was approved by the Board of Commissioners at 
the September 16th meeting. The tax rate 
submitted to the town for collection will be 
$1.10 per thousand. THIS IS A REDUCTION IN 
YOUR TOWN FIRE DISTRICT TAX.  
By NY state law our spending limit for 2009 is 
$389,395.  We prepared a budget $81,045 
BELOW that amount. The 2009 Budget is 
$308,350. This includes money into two reserve 
funds, one for truck replacement and one for 
building major repairs and major maintenance 
($50,600).  We can do this because of the 
generous contributions made to the Rush FD Fund 
Drive by you the residents and tax payers. The 
ambulance, heavy rescue truck, 4WD Utility truck, 
boat/trailer and ATV are purchased with fund drive 
money. These vehicles and equipment on them are 
worth over one million dollars!  
Our insurance cost for apparatus, buildings and 
workman’s comp for 2009 is $42,600. Our utility 
bills, fuel costs, maintenance and required testing 
of apparatus and equipment is $44,000. Our 
mandated audits and required financial advisors 
are $16,000. As you can see, these items are over 
40% of our working budget when the reserve funds 
are taken out.    
PERSONNEL COSTS: Thanks to a 100% 
volunteer response force of the Rush Fire 
Department the personnel cost to protect you and 
respond to your emergencies 24 hours a day, 7 
days a week,  remain the same – zero!  
PUMPER 584: The 1967 International Ward 
LaFrance mini-pumper that was at the West Rush 
station was returned to NYS at Industry who owned 
the truck. We have used that truck for 20 years. 
The pump capacity allowed us a lower ISO rating 

which governs your home insurance rates. We now 
have more than enough capacity with our own 
equipment to keep the Class 4 ISO rate. The truck 
has started to become a maintenance problem for 
us so we decided to give it back to the state with 
our thanks.  
FIRE DEPARTMENT: Parade season is over. Our 
2004 pumper 582 won best pumper at all but one 
parade in 2008. The Utility Truck 587 won at that 
one. Our color guard, explorer post and marching 
unit also won many awards.  The Rush FD band 
also won many prizes. (click on PARADES at 
RushFD.org) 
MEMBERS STATUS: LYNN MACK - Past Asst. 
Chief & Past Commissioner and present Fire Police 
unit member has moved to Social status. Lynn 
received the RFD "Distinguished Service Award" in 
1987. Lynn has not only been very active in Rush, 
but he has been very active in County and State 
(FASNY) organizations. He was on the FASNY 
EMS Committee for many years. LUTHER KEYES 
(Past Captain) has moved to social status. DAVE 
PALMER (Past Lt. & EMT)  is on medical leave – 
our prayers are with him for a speedy and complete 
recovery.  JON FAUGH has transferred back from 
the Wilmington FD (Lake Placid) due to his 
reassignment with the State Police to SP 
Canandaigua. AMBULANCE: We have purchased 
a new gurney for the ambulance. We bought the 
“Stryker” electric brand. It has an electric system 
that raises and lowers the cot. This will make it 
easier for the crews and safer for the patients. We 
also bought a new "Stair Chair" to get into tight 
places to move a patient out and down the stairs - 
again making it safer for the patient and our crews. 
The cost of these items was $13,000.  2008 Fund 
drive money was used for this purchase.  
 
SPRINKLERED HOMES:  Middle Road estates will 
have three new homes constructed in the near 
future, ALL will have residential sprinkler 
systems.  These systems now use less than 25 
gallon of water per minute and ONLY the head over 
the fire (heat) opens up. THAT IS HOW ALL 
SPRINKLER SYSTEMS WORK. The attack lines 
from a fire truck are approx. 250 GPM.   95% of 
ALL fires in a sprinklered building are put out by 
ONE head. Fire sprinklers reduce you chance of 
dying in a fire by 85%.  They cost between 1% and 
1 ½% of the total cost of a new structure. In a 
$200,000 home it would be between $2,000 and 
$3,000. Your carpet will cost twice that amount. 
The average cost for fire damage in a properly 
sprinklered home is $2,100 – with NO 
SPRINKLERS it was $45,000.  
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For much more information go to  
www.homefiresprinkler.org (Video w/ time line of 
actual house fire). 
BREAKING NEWS ON SPRINKLERS: At a vote 
on residential sprinkler systems in Minnesota, held  
9-21-08, the full assembly of the International Code 
Council APPROVED a code requirement for 
sprinklers in new one and two family homes. The 
code proposal read as follows: Effective January 1, 
2011, an approved automatic fire sprinkler system 
shall be installed in new one and two family 
dwellings and townhouses in accordance with 
NFPA 13D. The vote was in FAVOR of automatic 
fire sprinkler system installation in NEW one and 
two family  dwellings and townhouses.  The 
International Code is adopted by 46 states and the 
District of Columbia (Washington, DC).   This does 
not mean that New York State will require them on 
that date since we are a few years behind the ICC.  
Within a few years it should be a mandate in New 
York State. 
FIRE PREVENTION: A full week schedule will be 
conducted at the Leary School and other locations 
during fire prevention week. We feel that these 
efforts do work and help control accidental fires and 
resulting injuries or death in Rush. 
FASNY COMMITTEES: Four Rush members have 
been selected to serve on the State Fire 
organization committees. FASNY has 45,000 
members in NY State. Bob Faugh is Vice-Chair of 
the Haz/Mat & WMD committee, he also serves on 
the Training & Education committee. Diana 
Pfersick is on the EMS Committee, Al Sweet is on 
the Fire Youth Committee and James Princehorn 
is on the Public Relation Committee. It is very rare 
that four members from one department are 
appointed by the State President to these 
committees. Their names are first sent in by the 
County Fire organizations for consideration.  There 
are 1,860 FD's in NYS. FASNY has many 
committees with approx. 120 firefighters from NY 
State serving on these committees. 
CAN YOU BE SEEN?  Many of you jog and/or walk 
along the road.  It has come to our attention that 
many of you CANNOT be seen.  Some wear dark 
clothing or ride some type of motorized chair/device 
with NO REFLECTIVE or LIGHT COLORS ON that 
could endanger your life.  PLEASE wear 
something reflective – Lime-Yellow with 
reflective tape should work. 
WINTER IS COMING:  The heating season will 
soon be here.  If you have a wood stove, PLEASE 
have your chimney cleaned.  If you heat by gas or 
oil, have the heating unit inspected.  Over the 
years, the Rush community has done a very good 

job in this area and with few exceptions, fires, death 
and injury have been minimal.  We would like to 
see these incidents completely eliminated! 
EXPLORERS: We currently have 8 members.  (go 
to web site & click on EXPLORERS) 
FUND DRIVE: The second request will go out in 
late September or October. These reminders are 
for the 500 residents who did not respond to our 
May request. Over 800 of the 1,300 residents of 
Rush sent in a donation or selected their United 
Way donation to go to us. A SINCERE THANKS 
TO THOSE WHO RESPONDED! 
 

LADIES AUXILIARY 
The Ladies Auxiliary of the Rush Fire 

Department will hold their annual 
Ham Dinner at the Rush Fire 

Hall, 1971 Rush Mendon 
Road on Tuesday, November 
4th.  Serving will be from 

4:30PM until 7:00PM and will 
include ham, potatoes, vegetable, cole slaw, rolls, 
beverage and homemade pies.  The cost is $7.00 
for adults, $6.00 for seniors(over 60) and $4.00 for 
children under 12.  Preschoolers are free.  Take 
outs are also available.  Proceeds help to fund the 
scholarship given to a Rush student entering 
college. 
NEW MEMBERS WELCOME: The Rush Fire 
Department Ladies Auxiliary is looking for new 
members. Ladies 18 years of age or older and 
residents of Rush who are interested in joining 
should contact Joan Madigan at 229-4168 or 
jnmadigan@aol.com . You can find out more 
information or download an application at 
http://www.rushfd.org/ladiesaux.htm. The Ladies 
Auxiliary would like to thank everyone who 
supported our food booth at the Rush Fall Festival. 
Our proceeds help us to fund community activities, 
our scholarship funds and needs of the fire 
department. Special thanks to Kathy Terzo for 
donating her delicious homemade treats for us to 
sell. They were a hit!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*Reminder * 
Daylight Savings Time Ends November 2nd 
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RUSH TOWN HALL           

5977 EAST HENRIETTA ROAD       

                                                           

          RUSH, NEW YORK 14543 
                                                     

 
 
 
 
October, 2008 
Conservation Board 
Court 
Library Board of Trustees 
Zoning Board of Appeals 
Seniors Lunch 
Planning Board 
Board of Fire Commissioners 
Town Board  
 

7:30 PM  
5 PM 
7:15 PM 
7:00 PM 
12 noon @ Rush Firehouse 
7:30 PM 
7:00 PM @ Rush Firehouse 
7:00 PM 
 

Thursday – 2nd 
Mondays 6th, 20th and 27th        
Tuesday – 7th 
Thursday – 9th  
Thursday – 9th 
Tuesday – 21st 
Tuesday – 21st   
Wednesday – 8th and 22nd     

Other Important Information and 
Dates:  Columbus Day 
Voter Registration Day 

 
Town Hall and Courts Closed 
Town Hall 

 
Monday, October 13th 
Tuesday 7th, Saturday 11th 

                                                        

 
 
            
  
 
 
 
 
November 2008 Meetings                                                               
Conservation Board 
Court 
Library Board of Trustees 
Zoning Board of Appeals 
Seniors Lunch 
Planning Board 
Board of Fire Commissioners 
Town Board  

7:30 PM  
5 PM 
7:15 PM 
7:00 PM 
12 noon @ Firehouse 
7:30 PM 
7:00 PM @ Rush Firehouse 
7:00 PM 

Thursday – 6th 
Mondays – 3rd, 10th, 17th and 24th         
Tuesday  –11th   
Thursday – 13th 
Thursday – 13th 
Tuesday – 18th  
Tuesday – 18th    
Wednesday – 12th       

Other Important Info and Dates: 
Election Day 
 
 
Ladies Auxiliary Ham Dinner 
 
Veteran’s Day 
Thanksgiving Day 

 
Town Hall Opened for Voting 
(Clerk and other Town Hall Offices 
closed, Library Opened/Book Sale) 

Rush Fire Hall 
 
Town Hall Closed 
Town Hall, Courts & Library           
Closed 

 
Tuesday, 4th 
 
 
Tuesday, 4th, 4:30 – 7:00 p.m. 
 
Tuesday, 11th 

Thursday, 27th 
 

For legal notices and meeting agendas, refer to The Rush-Henrietta Post, The Sentinel, and our 
website at www.townofrush.com  or contact the Town Clerk’s Office at 533-1312. 
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